Presteigne Memorial Hall Campaigning and Political Activity Policy

Ibberton, Belchalwell & Woolland Village Hall will follow the guidance below before they engage in campaigning and political activity.
To be a charity an organisation must be established for charitable purposes only. It will not be charitable if its purposes are political.
Political campaigning and activity are legitimate activities for a charity to undertake – but only in the context of supporting the delivery of its charitable purposes. And it must not be the continuing and sole activity of the charity. Trustees need to ensure that this is not, and does not become, the reason for the charity’s existence.
Charities can campaign for a change in the law, policy, or decisions where that change would support the charity’s purposes. A charity cannot exist to further the interests of a political party.
Campaigning And Political Activity Policy
Political activity can only be undertaken by a charity in the context of supporting its charitable purposes. The Charity Commission defines this as activity which is aimed at securing, or opposing, any change in the law or in the policy or decisions of government, local authorities or other public bodies. This differs from activity aimed at ensuring that an existing law is observed, which is part of campaigning.
Presteigne Memorial Hall and its Board of Trustees may carry out campaigning and political activity if it supports and furthers its charitable purposes within the structures of the Governing Document. Those activities must never be party-political.
All Campaigning and Political Activity must be approved by a majority vote of the Board of Trustees

